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Midwinter Conference set for January 14 in Lubbock
The Lubbock Lions Club and 

the Lubbock Redbud Lions Club 
invite you to attend the District 
2-T2 Midwinter Conference set for 
Saturday, January 14th.

"Looking Back" is the theme for 
the annual one-day conference to be 
held at South Plains Church of Christ, 
6802 Elkhart Avenue, in Lubbock.

Registration begins at 8:30 a.m. 
and the business meeting starts at 
9:00 a.m.

After opening ceremonies, 
District Governor Jim Petty of Snyder 
will conduct the business meeting.  

This includes approval of the 
minutes of the October 22 Cabinet 
Meeting at Shallowater; approval of 
the Treasurer's report; reports from 
the Region and Zone Chairs; and 
reports from District Committee 
Chairs.

In addition, the Midwinter Con-

ference features the Opportunities 
for Youth contests as well as the En-
vironmental Photo Contest. 

In keeping with the meeting 
theme, Governor Petty asks each 
Lions Club to bring their club 
charter to the meeting for a special 
recognition. 

Also, please bring your aluminum 
pull tabs to be weighed to determine 
the winner of this quarter's contest 
benefitting Lions' charities.

First Lady Melissa Petty is 
the keynote speaker for the noon 
luncheon.  

She is the wife of District 
Governor Jim Petty, mother of three, 
and "Mim" to seven grandchildren.

Melissa is a community leader, 
an ordained minister, and organizer/
leader of a womens' ministry called 
"Godly Girlfriends" that travels 
across the United States.

She teaches a weekly Bible study, 
has written and published several 
books on God's word and studies. 

Plus, Governor Jim says she's also 
a pretty good cook!

The afternoon business session 
wraps up with completion of 

committee reports (if needed), and 
announcement of winners of the 
Opportunities for Youth contests and 
the Environmental Photo contest.

The complete agenda is published 
on Page 5 of this issue of The 
Windmill. 

District 2-T2 meetings are for 
ALL LIONS--not just club officers 
and Past District Governors.  

Bring someone who has never 
attended a District Meeting!

New Lions Club
organized at Lamesa

A final organizational meeting is 
tentatively set for January 16 for the 
new Lamesa Lions Club.

The club has the distinction of 
being a Centennial Charter Club, 
formed during the 100th anniversary 
of Lions Clubs International.

At present, there are 23 charter 
members with prospects for more 
before the charter period closes.

Charter officers will be elected, 
meeting time and location selected, 
and service projects determined at 
the January 16 meeting.

Lamesa previously had both a 
Noon Club and an Evening Club but 
they eventually disbanded.

Congratulations to all who worked 
to form this new club!

Information about the Charter 
Night celebration will be available 
soon at www.lions2t2.org
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From the Governor :

Reflections at the halfway point of our Lions' year

District 
Governor 
Jim Petty

My year as District Governor 
is half over and it's time for an 
evaluation of the events over the past 
six months.  

Have I fulfilled my obligations to 
the District? Have I satisfied goals 
and standards sent down by LCI? 

Am I on track 
with new clubs 
and membership?  
These questions 
and others we 
need to answer as 
we move forward 
into 2017. 

I feel in my 
heart we (as 
a District) are 
doing all we 
can to maintain 
and to grow the 

membership of District 2T2.  
We have added almost 80 new 

members to the rosters and have 
shown through community service 
projects that Lions truly care about 
their communities.

By the end of 2016, the VDGs 
and I have visited all but three of the 
clubs in District 2-T2.

We have attended celebrations 
and victories with the new club in 
Brownfield, fish fries in Slaton, 
rodeos and parades in Ralls, fall 
festivals in Shallowater, and many  
other club functions that were 
absolutely amazing.  

My travels have been a blessing 
and to all the clubs I've visited -- I 
just want to say thank you for the 
warm reception and I am very much 
impressed with the friendships my 
wife and I have established.

We have more work to do and 
I am going to continue to work in 
our District, visit more clubs, attend 
more activities and work with more 
communities to show them the love 
of Lions.

Our annual Midwinter Confer-
ence is January 14th in Lubbock. My 
thanks to the Lubbock Lions Club 

and Lubbock Redbud Lions Club for 
hosting this year's Midwinter Con-
ference.  

Save the date cards have been 
distributed and I am looking forward 
to a great event.  

This year, as been tradition, we 
will feature the youth so it's a good 
time to bring youth to the event and 
get them into the youth contest. 
Redbud Lion Boss Janet Roller has 
agreed to head up the youth contest 
and I know she has sent out some 
information but contact her for 
details, if necessary.  I know she is 
looking for some judges??

"Looking Back" is the theme 
for this year's Midwinter Confer-
ence. I want every club to find, dust 
off, and bring your club's original 
framed charter to the meeting.

District Photographer Lion Glen 
Harville will take photos of club 
members with their charter. Spread 

the word at your club meetings and 
get your membership to attend as  
this will be a special occasion. 

I am going to identify four to five 
clubs in our District to show some 
type of special recognition during 
the meeting.  It could be the oldest 
club in the District, the newest club 
in the District, the largest club in 
the District, or the club with a great 
community service presence, 

First Lady Melissa has written her 
talk for Midwinter and I promise it 
will be powerful -- you will not want 
to miss it! 

We need more women in Lions so 
this might be a good time to invite 
your Sunday school class, your 
women's group, and others.

Melissa and I wish all District 
2-T2 Lions a very Happy New Year!  
It is a pleasure serving you and we 
look forward to what the future holds 
for each one of us.

have served and lead District 2-T2 
with pride and respect.

There are 78 members, who tackle 
project after project with enthusiasm 
and pride. Lion Melissa and I are 
proud to be Snyder Lions members.

Snyder Lions Club was founded 
in 1922 but only lasted a few months 
due to lack of interest.  The club 
disbanded and it took a couple of 
years to gather enough interest to 
charter another club.

Our records indicate the Snyder 
Lions Club was chartered again 
on August 19, 1924 by the Lamesa 
Lions Club.  There were almost thirty 
charter members.

Throughout the years, the 
Snyder Lions Club has worked in 
the community to support growth 
and to promote fellowship. Projects 
completed by the Snyder Lions Club 
will span generations to come. 

Now, looking back more than 92 
years we see there have been many 
Lions that dedicated themselves to 
the motto "WE SERVE."

Notables like PDG "Mac" 
McCown (The Little General), PDG 
Max Von Roeder, PDG Howard 
Harrington, and PDG Jene Steakley 

Snyder Lions Club began in 1924
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1st
Vice District 

Governor 
Vance
Gipson

 The Lubbock South Plains Lions 
Club was chartered in May 1951.  
That same year, the club voted to 
sponsor a Lubbock Boys Club.  

That commitment to support 
what today is the 
Lubbock Boys and 
Girls Clubs has 
lasted more than 65 
years!

Early funding 
for this project was 
dedicated to the 
construction of a 
club to serve the 
northeast part of 
Lubbock.  

Operation of a 
Boys Club in the 
northeastern part 
of the city began 

in a temporary facility in 1954 and 
construction of the new facility was 
completed in 1957.  

In honor of the dedicated and 
inspirational leadership of its early 
director, this facility was named for 
Lion Theodore “Ted” Phea in 1988.

The South Plains Lions have used 
a wide range of fundraisers over its 
history to fund its support of the 
Boys Club.  

This included selling Christmas 
trees; parking cars and operating 
concessions for Tech football 
games; producing minstrel shows, 
circuses, Ice Capades, and football 
games; holding annual rose sales; 
and dedicating funds from bingo 
operations.  

This funding has grown from 
$2,346 in 1954 to an annual 
commitment of more than $30,000.

In addition to financial support, 
the Lions have invested a tremendous 
amount of “sweat equity” into the 
club over the years by holding work 
days to install equipment, make 
repairs and modernize the facility, 
and to paint both the interior and 
exterior. 

The latest addition to the facility 
is a $76,000 pavilion.  

Club marks 65 years of service to young people in 2016
This project was initiated by 

Lion Boss Jamie Reynolds in 2010, 
constructed under Lion Boss Tom 
Vermillion in 2011, and completed 
under Lion Boss Vance Gipson in 
2012. 

The pavilion was dedicated to 

Lion Bill Cox for his outstanding 
contributions to its completion.

The South Plains Lions Club 
is proud of its commitment to the 
Lubbock Boys and Girls Club and 
looks forward to many more years of 
service.

Prepping for Paint
South Plains Lions Club Past President Tom Vermillion covers the Boys and 
Girls Club sign with blue masking tape prior to painting the building.  

Enjoying the Pavillion Area
Members of the Lubbock Boys and Girls Club enjoy various activities in the 
pavilion area which was provided by the South Plains Lions Club. The club is 
open to ages 6-18 for a $10 membership fee during the school year.  Hot meals 
are served daily at the Kids Cafe at each of the four Boys and Girls Club locations.
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2nd
Vice District 

Governor 
Terry

Hawkins

District Governor Jim Petty asked 
me to write about Legacy Projects 
around our district.  

This caused me to think of several 
questions:  Why do we serve?  Who 
are we? What was our original 

purpose? What is 
our value? And 
what is the meaning 
of Lionism?  

2016-2017 is the 
100th Anniversary 
of Lions Clubs 
International. 

Our President, 
Bob Corlew, is 
challenging clubs 
all over the world 
to engage in and 
create a Legacy 
Project.  

He defined Legacy Projects as a 
“visible gift to our community that 
commemorates the Lions Centennial, 
which creates a lasting legacy of our 
service contributions.”

President Corlew suggested three 
ways to achieve this goal:  

#1:  Raise your Community 
Visibility by posting Lions signs on 
highways, donating a park bench, a 
statue, or a fountain in a local park.  

#2:  Provide a Community Gift by 
refurbishing a park or playground, 
building a footbridge over a busy 
road, funding resources for the 
visually impaired, or donating a 
vehicle to a community organization.  

#3:  Make a Community Impact 
by building a clinic, expanding a 
library or school, or developing a 
training center or equipping an area 
hospital.  

So what have other clubs done so 
far?  

The first person I go to gather 
information is my best buddy, 
Past International President "Ebb"  
Grindstaff.  

Not only could he tell me about 
Legacy Projects, he told me that 
his Ballinger Club had already 
completed its project.   

He originally owned the lot on 
Main Street Ballinger next door to 
his law practice.  

Years ago, he deeded it to the 
City of Ballinger with the proviso 
that the city commemorate Lions in 
some way when it determined how to 
utilize the property.  

After several years of not doing 
anything with the property, the City 
deeded it back to Grindstaff.  He 
passed on an opportunity to sell the 
property and deeded the property to 
the Ballinger Lions Club.  

When the Centennial Legacy 
opportunity presented itself, the 
Ballinger Lions Club decided to 
make this area an attractive outdoor 
meeting place.  

The Ballinger Lions Club planted 
seed money of $5,000 and opened 
the opportunity to other Ballinger 
entities and individuals to donate 
funds to complete the small park/
meeting place.  

The place backs up to the City’s 
“Pioneer Plaza."   So naturally, the 

Ballinger Lions Clubs Legacy Project
Members of the Ballinger Lions Club and the Ballinger Breakfast Lions Club 
created this outdoor area for the enjoyment of town residents.  The project 
also commemorates the 100th anniversary of the founding of Lions Clubs 
International as noted in the plaque below.

idea grew, and the community and its 
members helped to raise funds.  

The end result is a lovely outdoor 
meeting place with Lions signs and 
plaques commemorating Lions 
Centennial by the Ballinger Lions 

It's not too late to plan your club's Legacy Project

See LEGACY  Page Six



MIDWINTER CONFERENCE
District 2-T2 Lions Clubs International

Saturday, January 14, 2017
South Plains Church of Christ, 6802 Elkhart Ave, Lubbock, TX

Hosted by Lubbock Lions Club and Lubbock South Plains Lions Club

REGISTRATION at 8:30 A. M.  (Coffee, Donuts, & Juice)

MEETING BEGINS AT 9:00 A.M.

Call to Order and Welcome ..............................................................................................................................................................................
Invocation ...............................................................................................................................................................................................................
Pledge of Allegiance to the United States Flag and the Texas Flag .......................... Lion Region Chair Byron Garrison
Songs .................................................................................................................................................. Lion Region Chair Byron Garrison
Introduction of Second Vice District Governor ...................................................................................................................................... 
Introduction of First Time Attendees and Past District Governors ....... 2nd Vice District Governor Terry Hawkins
Introduction of First Vice District Governor .................................................... 2nd Vice District Governor Terry Hawkins
Introduction of District Governor  ............................................................................ 1st Vice District Governor Vance Gipson
Opening Remarks and Recognition of Host Clubs  ....................................................................... District Governor Jim Petty 
Roll Call of Clubs and Minutes of Second Cabinet Meeting .............................. Cabinet Secretary PDG Carmon McCain
Financial Report .............................................................................................................................. Cabinet Treasurer Greg Freeman
Region and Zone Reports ............................................................................................................................... Region and Zone Chairs

BREAK

Activities Contest ........................................................................................................................................................ PDG Jerry Marshall
District Governor's Contest ..........................................................................................1st Vice District Governor Vance Gipson
District 2-T2 Lions Hearing Bank ........................................................................................................................... Lion Glen Harville
Environmental Photo Contest Instructions ................................................................................................. PDG Fredda Buckner
Great Plains Lions Eye Bank .............................................................................................................................. Lion Scott Crenwelge
Texas Lions Camp ................................................................................................................ PDG Dan Pope / Lion Norman Padgett
Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center .......................................................................................................... PID Marshall Cooper
Global Leadership Team  .............................................................................................................................................. Lion Lonnie Kirk
Global Membership Team .................................................................................................................................... PDG Carmon McCain
LCI Centennial Celebration ....................................................................................................................................... PCC Bernie Gradel
New Business  .............................................................................................................................................. District Governor Jim Petty

LUNCH by River Smith's Catering
$ 10.00 Per Person

Guest Speaker:  First Lady Lion Melissa Petty

Opportunities For Youth Contest Winners  .......................................................................................................... Lion Janet Roller
Peace Poster Contest Winner ......................................................................................................................................... PDG Peg White
Environmental Photo Contest Winner  .......................................................................................................... PDG Fredda Buckner
Great Plains Lions Eye Bank  Drawing ........................................................................................................... Lion Scott Crenwelge
Adjourn ..........................................................................................................................................................  District Governor Jim Petty

SEE YOU IN SNYDER on APRIL 21-22!

District 2-T2 Convention hosted by the Snyder Lions Club
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Legacy Projects lasting reminder of club service

LUBBOCK HUB LIONS CLUB
supports District Governor Jim Petty

and First Lady Melissa

Mike Andrew	 PDG Carmon McCain, Secretary-Treasurer
Juanita Barker		  Karen McCain
David Campbell		  Don McInturff
Kathy Campbell			   Dan Seale
Don Holcomb, President		  Doug Triplett, Vice-President
Kimberly Huneycutt 			   Gerad Troutman
			 

Club.  The location was so attractive 
that the City of Ballinger improved 
the Pioneer Park site.  Now city 
residents can enjoy the tranquil space 
and be reminded of the importance of 
the local Lions Club to communities 
and families.

A little closer to home, the 
Lubbock Lions Club also has 
intentions for its Legacy Project.

For many years, we have 
designated a Saturday each month to 
prepare meals at the Salvation Army.
That project had experienced various 
changes in necessity and staffing.  In 
the end, the project had run its course.

South Plains Food Bank Executive 
Director David Weaver spoke to our 
club, as he has yearly for many, many 
years.  

Over the years, several of us had 
mentioned to him that he should be 
a member of our club; however, not 
one of us followed through.  I finally 
asked him to join our club and he said, 
“yes, I thought you’d never ask!”  
(Goes to show you:  sometimes you 
just have to ask and follow through!)  

Now, our Lion Boss Mike 
Massengale and the Board of 
Directors are working with David 
Weaver and his staff to identify and 
formulate volunteer opportunities for 
our Lions Club members to work on 
a regular basis to provide necessary 
services to the Food Bank.   

As you know the South Plains 
Food Bank has been a permanent and 
vital backdrop to our community for 
as long as anyone can remember.  It 

Continued From Page Four is a Legacy in its own right.  Even 
though, this relationship between 
our club and the Food Bank has been 
historic, the Food Bank’s needs have 
changed significantly.  

Recently, the Food Bank has 
been the fortunate beneficiary of a 
grand, capital donation which made 
it possible to build an entirely new 
facility.  As always, it continues to 
desperately need food donations.  
Now, more than ever before, the Food 
Bank needs the volunteers necessary 
to take in such donated foods, pack 
them and distribute them to the less 
fortunate.  

That is where Lubbock Lions 
will fulfill its Legacy.  The volunteer 
services not only provide the service 
to the Food Bank, it provides the 
Lion members time together, time 
working together toward the same 
goal:  to serve.  The Perfect Legacy 
Project. 

Let these ideas spur you and 
your clubs on to make your own 
Legacy Project.  Take time during an 
upcoming meeting to brainstorm and 
discuss doable Legacy Project ideas 
that could nicely fit your club.  Who 
knows?  You could end up changing 
your world!

 

Brownfield Noon Charter Night

Brownfield Noon Lions Club members are shown with their Centennial Club 
Charter during November 10 festivities at the Triple D Restaurant in Brownfield.  
Brian Brisendine (far right) is the club's Charter President.  The Brownfield Noon 
Lions Club meets at noon on the first and third Wednesday of each month at the 
Platinum H Steakhouse, 1316 Tahoka Road, in Brownfield.
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Everyone had FUN at the October 22 tailgate at Shallowater
The second District 2-T2 meeting 

at Shallowater featured a football 
tailgating theme.  Instead of Lions 
vests, members wore their favorite 
football team jersey or t-shirt. 

There was also a new twist on 
the Region and Zone Chair reports 
on membership and activities of the 
clubs in their respective regions.  

District Governor Jim Petty 
gathered Region 1 on one side of the 
room and Region 2 on the other side.  
Each “team” alternated their reports. 
Each increase in membership and/or 
outstanding service project gained 
yardage on the Lions’ “playing field.”

Special guests were MD-2 Texas 
Lions Council Chairman Ernesto 
(T.J.) Tijerina and Lion Juanita of 
San Antonio.

Council Chairman T. J. Tijerina makes 
a point during his "halftime activities" 
speech.

Zone 2C Chairman Ronnie Vaughn 
highlighted a few of the activities of 
Lions Clubs in his zone.

Just a few of the Lions who attended the October 22 tailgate at Shallowater!

Hot wings, sliders, meatballs, and 
other typical tailgate fare made for a 
tasty lunch!

1st VDG Vance Gipson, Governor Jim 
Petty, 2nd VDG Terry Hawkins and 
District Queen Madi Rossi.

Shallowater Cheerleaders cheered us on.

2-T2 Lions signed this banner which 
will be carried in the Parade of Nations 
at the 100th International Convention.
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ROPESVILLE LIONS CLUB
Proudly Serving Our Community Since 1953

Ropes Lions Club is proud to support 
District Governor Jim Petty & First Lady Melissa

President -   Lion Neno Falls
Secretary -- Lion Bobby McNabb
Home Club of PDG Charles Shannon,
Great Plains Lions Eye Bank Director Billy Gilson, 
and District 2-T2 Hearing Bank Director Gary Lehnen

SHALLOWATER LIONS CLUB
HOME CLUB of

PDG Duane Howell
& PDG James Norton

Queen 
Andi McMillin

Princess
Kynleigh Stanton

Environmental Photo Contest nearsLions Camp Gift

Haley Vogler, a camper from District 
2-T2, gave her horse "Shooter" to 
Texas Lions Camp since she had 
to move from Lubbock to Houston 
where her brother is receiving medical 
treatment.  She knew "Shooter" would 
have a great home and she can ride 
him while at camp. Shown with 
"Shooter" are TLC Director PDG Dan 
Pope and TLC Equestrian Program 
Director Glen Wilson.

Join us for the
Culpepper and Merriweather Circus

April 1, 2017
Next to the First State Bank, Loop 338, Shallowater

Fun for all ages!
Two shows & discount for tickets purchased in advance!

Contact any Shallowater Lions Club member for tickets.

We are excited about the 2017 2-T2 Lions Environmental Photo Contest 
and encourage Lions/Leos to participate at Midwinter Conference in Lubbock 
January 14th. 

Texas has been represented well in the international contests in the past. 
We had a winning landscape entry at international convention in 2009 and our 
2012, 2014 and 2016 entries were selected to appear in LCI’s wall calendar. It’s 
time to have a 2T2 winner represent Texas!

This is the first year that Leos are invited to participate alongside Lions 
in the Environmental Photo Contest. This contest provides a way for Lions/
Leos to portray, through an original photo, your pride and commitment to 
improving, protecting and preserving our environment.

Contest rules and the entry form can be found on the district website at 
www.lions2t2.org.  Please note that this year there will be no categories or 
special theme in the competition and no people may be your photograph(s). We 
will recognize 1st, 2nd and 3rd place winners.

Lions/Leos may submit multiple entries in the district competition. One 
photograph will be selected to represent the district in the state competition in 
February.

Get your 8x10’s printed and bring them January 14th. Send them with 
someone if you can’t come or mail them to reach me by January 9th. Emailed 
photographs will not be accepted. We look forward to the competition.

PDG Fredda Buckner, 2T2 Lions Environmental Photo Contest Chair,  
PO Box 92, Roby, TX 79543-0092



LION					     CLUB				    SPONSOR

TERRY DRISCOLL				    ABERNATHY			   GLEN TEAL
RICHARD AYNES				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
KELLY BARNETT				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
BRIAN BRISENDINE			   BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
SUSAN BRISENDINE			   BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
JIM CADE					     BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
CHRIS EDWARDS				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
JENNIFER EDWARDS			   BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
AMY ESTRADA				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
GARARDO ESTRADA			   BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
WILL FEWIN					    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
PAUL GAFFORD				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
ELIZABETH HARLAN			   BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
CHARLES HORSLEY			   BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
TONY ISSACS				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
RUSSELL KNOX				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
TANYA MONROE				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
AMY PAIVA					     BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
SUSAN PAYNE				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
KELLY RILEY				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
TONY SERBANTEZ				   BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
AARON WALDRIP				    BROWNFIELD NOON		  CHARTER MEMBER
JEFFREY W KIRBY				    COTTON CENTER			   WILLIS TAUBERT
KYLE STREUN				    DENVER CITY			   DAG AZAM
JACOB EDWARDS				    JAYTON				    CHRISTY LONG
JUSTIN H BROWN				    LEVELLAND				   JIM HATCHETT
BRADLEY BLACK				    LITTLEFIELD EARLY RISERS	 ERIC TURPEN
TRESSA CRANK				    LITTLEFIELD EARLY RISERS	 DANNY PADILLA
ROSS LOPEZ					    LITTLEFIELD EARLY RISERS	 RONNIE VAUGHN
JEFF BRUNSON				    LUBBOCK				    RUSSELL DONAWAY
DAVID CHO					     LUBBOCK				    TERRY HAWKINS
KIM DAVIS					     LUBBOCK				    GLORIA QUINTON
JOHN GLENN				    LUBBOCK				    J. Q. WARNICK JR.
SHANE JUDD				    LUBBOCK				    TIM SAMPSON
MELANIE NEIL				    LUBBOCK				    JEREMY BARBEE
DON PITTMAN				    LUBBOCK				    TAMELA PITTMAN
DAVID WEAVER				    LUBBOCK				    TERRY HAWKINS
JOSEPH FRANK MCINROE		  LUBBOCK REDBUD		  PAUL FAHSHOLTZ
WESLEY THOMAS COOK			   PLAINVIEW				    RON TRUSLER
STACIE HARDAGE				    PLAINVIEW				    DONALD SMITH
JODIE MEEK					    PLAINVIEW				    MIKE MELCHER
BRANDT REAGAN				    PLAINVIEW				    GREG BROWN
TOMMY TAYLOR				    SEMINOLE				    DENNIS HARALSON
JASON B CAVE				    SNYDER				    ANDRA GREGORY
MICHAEL TODD LOVELADY		  SNYDER				    JEREMY PHILLIPS
JEREMY R PHILLIPS			   SNYDER				    DG JIM PETTY
KELSEY A PHILLIPS			   SNYDER				    JEREMY PHILLIPS

District 2-T2 Welcomes 47 New Lions  (October - December 2016) 
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LUBBOCK SOUTH PLAINS LIONS CLUB
SUPPORTS

DISTRICT GOVERNOR JIM PETTY
AND FIRST LADY MELISSA

HOME CLUB OF
FIRST VICE DISTRICT GOVERNOR VANCE GIPSON

& CABINET TREASURER GREG FREEMAN

	 PDG JERE SMITH				    PDG LEO SEITER	
	 PDG DANNY LEAKE				   PDG DAVE HOOPMAN

President:  PID Marshall Cooper		  1st Vice-President:  Gene Cochran
2nd Vice-President: Gary Smith			  Secretary: Marilyn Gipson
Treasurer:  Greg Freeman				   Tail Twister:  Wendell Taylor
Lion Tamer:  Geraldine Wellendorf 		  2 Year Director: Jamie Reynolds
2 Year Director:  Edwina Wight			   1 Year Director:  George Speck
1 Year Director:  Mary Beth Granzow		 IPP: PDG Dave Hoopman

"WE SERVE"



Important Dates
In District 2-T2 !

WWW.LIONS2T2.ORG

THE WINDMILL

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

The International Association of Lions Clubs
District Newsletter Editor
PDG Carmon McCain
8812 Elkridge Avenue
Lubbock TX 79423-3041

JANUARY 2017 ISSUE

■ January 14, 2017 -- Midwinter Conference, Lubbock, TX.

■ February 3-4, 2017 -- Council of Governors Meeting, Kerrville, TX.

■ April 22, 2017 -- District 2-T2 Convention, Snyder, TX.

■ May 18-21, 2017 -- MD-2 Texas Lions Convention, San Antonio, TX.

■ June 30, 2017 -- PDG Mac and Mary McCown Day.  
		         Don't Forget To Thank Your Lion Mentors!

■ June 30-July 4, 2017 -- 100th International Convention, Chicago, IL.

2016-2017
District Officers

District Governor Jim Petty
5509 Royal Court, Snyder TX 79549
(325) 207-1952 
petty_edward@ yahoo.com

1st VDG Vance Gipson
9101 Hope Ave.,  Lubbock TX 79424
(432) 559-6871 (mobile)
vandmgipson@nts-online.net

2nd VDG Terry Hawkins
3017 22nd Street, Lubbock TX 79410
(806) 787-7976 (mobile)
t.hawkins@nts-online.net

Cabinet Secretary Carmon McCain
8812 Elkridge, Lubbock TX 79423
(806) 786-9409 (mobile)
carmon.mccain@gmail.com

Cabinet Treasurer Greg Freeman
PO Box 6335,  Lubbock TX 79493
(806) 797-3251 (office)
gfreeman@mwccpa.com


